
Water Supply Conditions – November 5, 2005 

 

 

By the end of September 2005, reservoirs, stream flows, and ground water levels were 

declining sharply following several months of record warmth, below-normal precipitation 

and above-average water demands. Several weather superlatives contributed to the 

depletion of water supplies throughout the State: the June-September span was the 

warmest ever recorded, while August and September combined as both the warmest and 

driest on record. Graphics illustrating these weather extremes appear below. 

 

With the prospects of a late season water shortage developing, the Department issued a 

Drought Watch on September 13, 2005, alerting residents of the need to collectively 

reduce water usage and urging the cooperation of all users to preserve available supplies. 

With no relief in sight, staff continued consultations with affected water suppliers to 

discuss management options, and the likelihood of a Drought Warning designation for at 

least some drought regions seemed inevitable. 

 

But then a record 11.91 inches of rain fell in an 8-day event in October – the most rainfall 

ever in a single month in New Jersey (fig. 1) – filling reservoirs, restoring stream flows, 

and significantly recharging depleted ground water levels. The unprecedented (and 

certainly unanticipated) rainfall – the result of a rare nor’easter-type coastal front 

anomaly – allowed for a dramatic recovery of hydrological conditions. A before and after 

comparison of the water supply indicators summary sheets is included at the end this 

narrative. 
 

 

 



 
 

 

  

 


